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SUBJECT/TITLE
An Act relating to body piercing
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Rep. Larry Clark

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County Heath Departments

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

BR 165 requires body piercing establishments to register yearly with their local health department and pay a $20 registration fee.  It also requires local health departments to inspect registered facilities at least twice yearly.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact on local governments from BR 165 is indeterminable, but likely would be moderate.  According to a representative from the Kentucky Public Health Association, the $20 registration fee would be sufficient to cover the administrative cost of registration, but there would be an additional cost to local health departments that would result from conducting inspections of registered facilities.  

Inspections of the type required by BR 165 must be carried out by a health environmentalist employed by the health department.  The minimum salary for this position ranges from $12.15 per hour to $22.31 per hour.  According to a representative from the Kentucky Public Health Association, an inspection of this type takes one to two hours to complete.  The total cost to a county health department would be a function of the number of facilities requiring inspection.  Generally, the larger the county's population, the greater the number of businesses of any type, including body piercing facilities; however, the number could be influenced by counties with larger than average youth population, e.g. counties with colleges or universities.  

It is possible that some body piercing facilities would be housed in the same offices where tattooing is carried out.  Currently, tattoo facilities are inspected by local health departments.  In instances where this occurred, both the body piercing and tattoo facilities could be inspected simultaneously, saving the county health department the cost of two, separate inspections.  
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